June 6, 2011

Dr. John J. Sygielski

President Mt. Hood Community College

Office of the President

26000 S.E. Stark St.

Gresham, OR 97030

Dear Dr. Sygielski:
The Oregon Library Association and the Oregon Chapter of the Association of College and Research Libraries are concerned about the proposed elimination of faculty librarians at MHCC and its effect on the quality of education received by students as well as the support given to the institution’s educational program.  Faculty librarians have a unique role because they support all academic units and their full participation as faculty members allows them to develop relationships that benefit the students and the institution. 
They contribute to the quality of the educational experience by:

· facilitating student research across disciplines.
· providing continuity for students beyond the classroom that enhances their persistence and academic success. 

· applying a depth of knowledge about the academic curricula to provide a strong collection tuned to the needs of students.
· providing library instruction that supports curriculum driven research and writing, and develops student information literacy skills.
On the last point, MHCC has seen a marked increase in the number of library classes due to the initiative of the faculty librarians and in collaboration with other faculty. This successful program embodies The American Association for Community Colleges (AACC) Position Statement on Information Literacy which says, “Information literacy … is critical to success in higher education and lifelong learning,” and urges classroom faculty to partner with the library. 
Faculty librarians also serve library organizations that benefit their home institution. The MHCC librarians have served on committees in the Orbis-Cascade Alliance, which has expanded the number of databases and full text resources available to the MHCC community through the Alliance’s discounted group purchases. They have made major contributions to the Information Literacy Advisory Group of Oregon, which provides communication and support for articulation agreements between community colleges and state universities to ensure that students transition smoothly between those settings. They have served on the boards of both the Oregon Library Association and the Association of College and Research Libraries facilitating programs that instruct, mentor, and support continuing education for academic librarians.  
Therefore, we are gravely concerned that faculty librarians are to be replaced with non-faculty librarians as expressed in the April 28th Library Journal article.  The loss of faculty librarians will negatively impact the delivery of library services at MHCC and that impact will be felt throughout the institution.  We hope the institution will reconsider its position.
Sincerely,

Robert Everett, President

Oregon Library Association

Jane Scott, President
Association of College and Research Libraries – Oregon

Cc. Jeff Ring, Dean of the Library

